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From the Principal 
Welcome back to school. Term 3 is always exciting, although Year 11 and 12 may have a different 
view, given that they are sitting and preparing for examinations. 
 
The use of mobile phones in schools has been frequently discussed in the media and other arenas. 
The NSW Government’s recent decision to review the use of smartphones in schools with a view to a 
possible ban in primary schools has been welcomed by many.  
 
At Killara High School we do not ban mobile phones. There are a couple of reasons behind this 
decision. The first is that most families wish their child to have a phone for reasons of safety and 
security. While we could institute a plan that separates students from their phone during the day, the 
administrative and financial burden this would place on a school this size would be significant.  
 
Secondly, we regard teaching and modelling the responsible use of technology as part of our job. It’s 
important to educate children to live well in their time, and their time is technology-rich. We are also 
committed to helping students develop the digital maturity and integrity they will need in the 
workplace. Mobile phones are ubiquitous; pretending they don’t exist within the school gates is not 
preparing young people for the society in which they will live.  
 
We recognise that some students can be distracted by their phones in the classroom. To this end, we 
have a strictly enforced mobile phone policy, which is issued to all students in the Student Diary. This 
policy states that mobile phones must not be used during class time without the express permission 
of the teacher. If a student misuses a mobile phone, a warning is given in the first instance. Should 
there be a second occasion of misuse, the student is referred to the relevant Head Teacher for an 
appropriate consequence. Teachers may also confiscate mobile phones during the school day. 
 
We regularly review policies in the school, and we welcome your views.  
 
The plans for our new building are progressing. We were very pleased to learn of the decision to 
include air conditioning in new school buildings, and the discussions around possible designs are 
very productive. I’m confident that the final result will be a facility that allows students to learn in a 
multitude of ways. As soon as building commences we will establish a section on the school website 
to keep everyone informed. At present, the government provides information on this site:  
 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/k/killara-high-school.html 
 

Jane Dennett 
Principal 
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Term 3 key dates 
August 2018 

7 Year 11 Vaccinations 

8 Year 11 Examinations 
(Weeks 3 – 5) 

10 Year 9 Commerce Market Day 
Incursion 

11 Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Test 
Expedition (2 days) 

15 Year 7 Sports Gala Day 

21 Author Visit – Morris Gleitzman 

24 Silver Duke of Edinburgh 
Expedition (3 days) 

26 State Band Championship CB1 
and CB2 

27 School Tour 9.00 – 10.00am 

 Year 12 Music Night 

31 Visual Arts Exhibition Opening 
Night (5 days) 

September 2018 
3 Open Day – 12.00pm – 3.00pm 

5 CHS Athletics Carnival (3 days) 

 PAE in Concert 

10 Year 7 Geography Excursion 

11 Year 8 Sports Gala Day 

14 Year 7 Taronga Zoo Science 
Excursion 

17 Year 7 Geography Excursion 
 

 
BUSES 

 

Please ensure that you tap on 
and off when travelling on school 
buses. 
 

We want the company to have an 
accurate picture of the number of 
students who travel by bus. 
 
 

German Study Tour 2018 
On Thursday 28 June, 18 students accompanied by Mr and Mrs Lam and 
Mr Francis flew to Munich to start our seventeenth exchange with our 
sister school, Gymnasium Landau an der Isar. 
 
After spending the first day in Munich we met our host families. This was 
made easier by the fact that we had already hosted our German 
counterparts. After a warm welcome the students changed into Dirndls 
and Lederhosen and enjoyed the evening at the annual Volksfest. 
 
The next three weeks were filled with lessons at school and excursions to 
the famous Neuschwanstein Castle, Salzburg, Berchtesgaden Salt Mines 
and the Eagle’s Nest. We were also welcomed by the mayors of Landau 
and Dingolfing at civic receptions and visited the BMW factory where the 
5, 6, 7 and 8 Series are manufactured. 
 
After saying farewell to our host families we spent the last four days in 
Prague with a daytrip to Dresden. 
 
Gymnasium Landau has hosted over 400 Killara High students are keen 
for the exchange to continue. I would like to thank the Killara host families 
who hosted 17 German students in Term 1. Without their support the 
exchange would not be possible. I would also like to thank our students 
for being such good ambassadors for the school and enjoying the 
opportunity they have been given. I would also like to thank Mr Francis for 
his support throughout the tour. 
 
Tour Participants: Astrid Balle, Angus Barraclough, Jack Cadogan, Colin 
Chew, Mia Clark, Oliver Courtness, Abby Gunn, James Hood, Elly 
Karyfylakis, Martin Leerberg, Jinx McRae, Ryan Marsh, Caitlin Nijzink, 
Alyssia Quan, Jessica Rogers, Zoe Richter, Annah Runge, Alison Wu. 
 

Helga Lam 
Head Teacher LOTE 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Annual 
Open Day 

 
Monday 3 September 

12.00pm – 3.00pm 
 

Students at work 

Classes to visit in all curriculum areas 

Individual and group student 
performances 

 
Children and families from our local 

primary schools 
especially welcome 
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 EKUBA 2018 

 
 
Don’t forget to book your Ekuba tickets online.  
Bookings opened on Monday 2 July. 
 
The Year 12 Farewell Ekuba dinner invitations 
have been sent out in the mail and we strongly 
encourage you to book your tickets early due 
to the limited places available:- 
 

Date: Thursday 27 September 2018 
Time: 6:30pm for 7:00pm start 

Venue: Kerrabee Hall, Killara High School 
 

Online Bookings Only: 
www.trybooking.com/VTDU 

 
The ticket booking limit is a maximum of 3 
tickets per student and are available to 
order online in the following combinations: 

• Student only, or  
• Student with 1 guest, or 
• Student with 2 guests. 

 
Ticket Prices: $90.00 per person until 
bookings close on Sunday 9 September 2018 
 

Other important information required when 
making the online booking: 
Please enter the FULL name of three (3) other 
Year 12 students/friends and their families with 
whom you would like to be seated. This 
information will assist us to do our very best 
with the seating plan to make your night more 
memorable. 
 
Dietary Requirements: Please note that the 
dinner menu does not include any seafood, 
pork or nuts as a baseline but please enter any 
other dietary requirements in your booking so 
we can accommodate these. 
 
For any further queries please email the Ekuba 
committee members: 
 
Naz:  nazreendeen@gmail.com 
Denise: 
 denise.canao@bigpond.com 
Sarika:  sarikadiwan@yahoo.com 
 
Please note: We apologise in advance for any 
inconvenience but we will be unable to provide 
refunds. 

 
 
 
Greater Sydney Outdoors Survey 
Killara High School is working with the 
Department of Planning and Environment to 
ensure that the unique communities of Greater 
Sydney have access to outdoor spaces and 
facilities that meet their needs. The Greater 
Sydney Outdoors Survey is now open to find out 
how we use our parks, playgrounds, waterways 
and other outdoor public spaces. The results of 
the survey will inform future planning and make 
sure that our community has access to the great 
outdoors. 
 

Whether it’s taking your dog for a walk each 
morning, studying under a tree in your local park 
or cycling to work, we want to know how you use 
outdoor spaces so we can better plan for Greater 
Sydney. 
 
You can help shape the future of our community 
by completing the short 5-minute survey here. 
You could also win an iPad or one of ten $50 
EFTPOS gift cards. 
 
The survey will close on 4 August. 

  

http://www.trybooking.com/VTDU
mailto:nazreendeen@gmail.com
mailto:denise.canao@bigpond.com
mailto:sarikadiwan@yahoo.com
http://planning.nsw.gov.au/
http://planning.nsw.gov.au/gsos
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Breaking Down WALS 
Disability Provisions for Years 11 and 12 
It’s that time of year again… exam time.  
 
If you feel your child requires Disability Provisions 
for the yearly/trial exams please ask them if they 
have spoken to Ms Mulholland. If they haven’t, 
please contact her via email 
sarah.mulholland4@det.nsw.edu.au to discuss 
provisions that may be available for your child. 
 
Year 12 have been given a letter from NESA 
regarding their Disability Provisions application. 
Each Year 12 student who has had a provision 
rejected has spoken to Ms Mulholland and is 
required to bring in some additional evidence to 
ensure that the provision can be appealed. If your 
child has not done so already can you please 
remind them to bring in their additional evidence as 
soon as possible. 
 
Free Two Day Workshop for Parents and Carers  
Positive Partnerships is holding a 2-day workshop 
for parents and carers of school aged children on 
the autism spectrum, designed to help you foster 
productive school, family and community 
relationships to provide the best kind of support for 
your child. Their workshops are for parents, carers 
and grandparents wanting to understand more 
about autism and learn practical strategies using 
evidence based resources to help maximise their 
young person’s learning.  
 
What will you gain by attending this workshop?  

• Further knowledge about how to develop 
effective partnerships with your school  

• Information to help you access further support 
both inside and outside of school  

• An opportunity to be part of a support network 
where you can share strategies and 
experiences with other parents/carers  

• An understanding of a planning tool that can be 
used to share key information related to your 
child  

 
Workshop details 
Venue: Hornsby RSL, 4 High Street, Hornsby 
When: Wednesday 8 and Thursday 9 August 2018 
9.30am – 2.30 pm (Registration from 8.45 am)  
 
Catering: Morning tea and lunch is provided.  
Please advise any dietary requirements upon 
registration. 
 
Register Online: www.positivepartnerships.com.au 
Registrations opened Wednesday 27 June and 
close one business day prior to the workshop. 
Register early as places are limited. 
 
Questions?  
If you are not able to register online please call the 
Positive Partnerships Info line: 1300 881 971 or 
email parentcarer@autismspectrum.org.au 
 

Daniella Costa and Sarah Mulholland 
Head Teacher Wellbeing and LaST 

 
Girls in Mathematics Workshop 
On Wednesday 1 August, the Mathematics 
department hosted an all-girls Mathematics 
program for Year 5 students about Networks and 
Topology. Mrs Nath, Mrs Gibbs, Mrs McCartney 
and Ms Wong hosted this program for Killara, 
Lindfield, Lindfield East, Gordon East and 
Beaumont Public Schools. To help run the activities 
four Year 10 students: Jasmine Kim, Iliana Niu, 
Jordan Whalland and Avril Alam volunteered. The 
activities included learning about topological 
equivalence with pipe cleaners and play dough, as 

well as learning about nodes and paths with the 
Konigsberg Bridge Problem and constructing 
network models. The students had a great time 
participating in all activities and worked together in 
groups to solve the problems. Thank you to the 
teachers, participants and volunteers for making 
this day possible. It was a valuable experience for 
all involved. 
 

Ann Dixon 
KSP Coordinator 

 

    
  

mailto:sarah.mulholland4@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.positivepartnerships.com.au/
mailto:parentcarer@autismspectrum.org.au
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Sydney North Athletics Carnival 
On Monday 25 July and Tuesday 26 July, we had 
44 Killara High School students represent Ku-Ring-
Gai Zone at the Sydney North Athletics Carnival at 
the Sydney Olympic Park Athletics Centre. We had 
some outstanding results and students must be 
congratulated on their conduct at the carnival. 
 
Notable achievements include, Phoebe Riley (12G) 
who came 1st in Long Jump, 2nd in Hurdles and 3rd 
in Shot Put, and Caitlin Burgess (12G) who 
achieved 3rd in Discus. Joseph Hidajat (12B) came 
4th in Hurdles and Lewis Adamson (13B) came 4th 
in High Jump. Saskia Geraghty (13G) achieved 3rd 
in Hurdles, and Brianna Worsford came 3rd in 
100m, 3rd in 200m, 3rd in Long Jump, 1st in Shot Put 
(12.50m), and 1st in Discus. Brianna must also be 
congratulated on breaking the record (which had 
stood since 2007) in Discus, throwing an 
impressive 35.46m. 
 
Michael Gardiner (14B) achieved 1st in High Jump 
(1.75m), Martin Leerberg (15B) came 3rd in the 

3000m, and Ned Waddington (15B) came 3rd in 
High Jump. Luke Klusman achieved 2nd in Javelin, 
and Tom Jobling (16B) came 1st in High Jump, also 
jumping 1.75m. Congratulations to Anna Chandler 
(16G) who came 4th in High Jump, and Alexander 
Olivier (17+B) who came 5th in Discus.  
 
Well done to Tamara Kowcz Rosinke (17+G) who 
came 1st in both Long Jump (5.20m) and Triple 
Jump (11.04m), and Chirath Premaratna (17+B) 
who came 3rd in the 200m and 1st in the 400m with 
a time of 51.92 seconds. 
 
Congratulations to the 13G 4 x 100m team, Brianna 
Worsfold, Alicia Buiter, Claudia Runge and Stacey 
Erkes who placed 3rd in their event.  
 
The following students have qualified for the CHS 
Athletics Carnival, which will be held on September 
5th-7th at Sydney Olympic Park: 

 

  Age 200m 400m 3000m Hurdles HJ LJ TJ Shot Disc Jav Pent 4 x 400m 

M. Gardiner 14     x        
T. Jobling 16     x        

L. Klusman 16          x   
T. Kowcz Rosinke 17+      x x    x  

M. Leerberg 15   x          
C. Premaratna 18  x          x 

P. Riley 12    x  x  x     
B. Worsfold 13 x     x  x x    

 
Congratulations to these students and good luck. 

Tina Shapiro 
PDHPE Teacher 

 
Zone Semi Finals 
We had a number of teams playing in Zone Semi 
Finals on Thursday. Not all were successful in 
making it through to finals next week, however, as 
always games were always played with amazing 
spirit. 
 
Good luck to the following teams playing in finals 
on Thursday 9 August: 
 
Girls B grade Soccer 
Both A and B grade 15s Boys soccer 
Boys under 15s Basketball 
Boys A grade Soccer 

 
Ben Costantini 

PDHPE Teacher 
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Year 3 Science Workshop at Killara High School 
On 31 July, Year 3 students from Killara, Lindfield, 
Lindfield East, Beaumont Road and Roseville Public 
Schools came for an exciting day of science to Killara 
High School to participate in a science extension 
workshop. There were many fascinating experiments 
at the workshop. 
 
One the most popular experiment was the Wizard’s 
Brew, which explored how different chemical reacted 
with each other. The experiment consisted of using 
bicarbonate of soda and vinegar to create a reaction 
that imitates a volcano. We used food dye to change 
the colour of the reaction. 
 
Another engaging experiment was the density tower, 
which involved exploring the density of different 
liquids. The students poured detergent, water, oil and 

methylated spirited into a measuring cylinder. All the 
substances layered according to their density. 
 
Microscopes were another interesting activity as it 
included observing cells and living things. The 
scientific microscopes used were to observe the cell 
samples of an oesophagus and onion skin. 
 
It was an enjoyable day for both the Year 3 students 
and Year 8 and 9 Killara High School students who 
mentored the younger students in this science 
workshop. 
 
Our thanks go to Mrs Arora and Ms Vella for their 
organisation and supervision. 
 

Ann Dixon 
KSP Coordinator 

 

    
 
Year 4 Art Workshop 
On Thursday, selected Year 4 students from Lindfield, 
Roseville and Gordon East Public Schools, were 
invited to Killara High School to learn new art 
techniques. Through this workshop, the young artists 
were able to showcase and express their artistic 
abilities in mono-print and etching works. The 
students worked exceptionally well alongside the 
Year 9 elective art students who helped them during 
the workshop. The young students were excited and 
enthusiastic to begin the art making.  
 
Following an ‘Autumn’ theme, the students began 
with mono-printing. They selected unique materials 
such as leaves, recycled paper and corrugated 
cardboard to place on top of a spectacular array of 
colours which they had expertly chosen. The works 
were printed onto paper and ready to be presented.  

The students created a diptych with matching etching 
works which required a tedious and mature process 
that the students followed with ease. With such 
fantastic results, we are delighted to announce that 
these works will be exhibited in the Killara High 
School art exhibition at the end of week 6, alongside 
elective and HSC artworks.  
 
Many thanks to all the Year 9 helpers, Leroy, Emily, 
Anna, Sarah, Keanna and Ying; and of course, much 
praise to Ms Hrcka for organising the creative and 
enjoyable activities. 
 

Ying Chang 
Year 9 
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Comedy for a Cause – Save the date 

We are raising money to buy educational 
resources, school equipment and toilets for a small 
village school in Cambodia.  Each year our Year 11 
students work at different Cambodian schools 
spreading our efforts as widely as possible. 
 
Your valuable contributions help make this happen 
and every dollar raised is spent on the project. 
 
Please put Saturday 1 September into your social 
calendar and invite your friends to join us for a 
night of fun and laughter at Comedy for a Cause. 
 
We look forward to sharing information about this 
year's project with you on the night before the show 
starts. 

To book your tickets go to: 
www.comedyforacause.net/KS 
 
Contacts: 
Jenny Newell 
Teacher representative – 9498 3722 
 
Christine Nott 
Parent representative – 9498 3722 
 
Mat Wakefield 
Comedy for a Cause Contact - 0421 244 288 

 

  

http://www.comedyforacause.net/KS
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Order your new 2018/2019 Entertainment Book 

 
 
Support Killara High School and order a new 2018/2019 Entertainment Book now.  To order your 
book, go to: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2033k26 
 
The Sydney and Surrounds 2018/2019 book or digital subscription is only $70 and $14 from your 
book purchase goes towards the P&C fundraising. 
 
Term 3 PAE Calendar 
WEEK DATE ENSEMBLE DETAILS 
3 Sat 11 August  Stage Band 2 All Saints Church fete 1.30pm  
5 Sun 26 August  Concert Band 1 and 2 State Championships Penrith - times TBA  
6 Mon 27 August  YEAR 12 music night All music elective students  
7 Mon 3 Sept VE VX Strings Guitar ALL Dance Wind MADD festival 
7 Wed 5 Sept All Ensembles PAE IN CONCERT - HALL 
9 Tues 18  Sept Strings GEPS Strings Workshop 9.00am – 12.00pm 

9 Thurs 20 Sept Dance Ensembles Korobro Matinee And Evening Performance 
9.00am – 9.00pm 

10 Mon 24 Sept  Concert Band 1 Sydney Opera House performance  
10 Wed 26 Sept  Concert Band 1 KPS Workshop 9.00am – 12.00pm 

 
Careers Corner 
School Information 
Visit our School Careers Facebook page for 
the latest information. Search Facebook for 
‘Killara High School’s Careers Page’. 
 
Job Jump: The school is subscribed to Job 
Jump, a careers website which provides a wide 
range of information and resources. All 
parents, staff and students have free access. 
The password is kh and you can register with 
your personal email address.  
https://jobjump.com.au/myCareer 
 

For up to date careers information, please visit 
the school website at: 
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-
school/careers 
 
Alternatively, please visit the new Careers 
website at: http://www.killarahighcareers.com/ 
 
For further information on any of the above or 
for general inquires please contact the careers 
faculty. Email careers@khs.nsw.edu.au 
 

Sophie Allen and Elif Macpherson 
Careers Adviser 

  

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/2033k26
https://jobjump.com.au/myCareer
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/careers
http://www.killara-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/careers
http://www.killarahighcareers.com/
mailto:careers@khs.nsw.edu.au


Killara High School 10 A great school close to home 
 

  



Killara High School 11 A great school close to home 
 

 



Killara High School 12 A great school close to home 
 

 



Killara High School 13 A great school close to home 
 

  



Killara High School 14 A great school close to home 
 

 


	Annual
	Open Day
	Monday 3 September

